
Year 7 Messages

None this week

Year 8 Messages

Year 8 will be having some Respect sessions on Tuesday the 10th of May on the topic of finance. 
Pupils will work with an outside visitor who is a financial advisor and the parent of pupils in our 
school. Pupils will also be learning about the risks of online in-game purchases. 
If you are a parent with an area of expertise in life skills which you would like to share with the 
Parklands community, please email Mrs Gray (kgray@parklandsacademy.co.uk)

Year 9 Messages

On Wednesday we will have the HPV 2nd dose immunisations.  Further information can be obtained 
from Mrs Dewhurst (kdewhurst@parklandsacademy.co.uk)

Year 10 Messages

Work experience paperwork is available from the Top Office, or on the school website, under the 
‘Parent’ heading. This must be completed and returned to Miss Berry as soon as possible. WEX week 
is 18-22 July.  There will be an assembly on Tuesday regarding work experience too.
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Year 11 Messages

Prom tickets are now on sale via SCOPAY. They are £35 each. They will be available for collection 
from the gym at break times. Final date for the sale of the tickets is Friday 3rd June. Please ensure 
that you have bought your ticket before this date as I have to give final numbers to Rivington Barn by 
5pm on Friday 3rd June. Thanks, Mrs Haslam 

Lancaster University School of Mathematics (LUSoM) are still taking applications from Year 11s for 
this September, if anyone is considering a career path in STEM related subjects.
There is a promotional video to showcase what can be expected from studying A-Levels at a 
specialist Maths school https://youtu.be/H86JR-mchvs
Any pupils wanting to apply can find the form to submit their application by following this link: 
https://go.cardinalnewman.ac.uk/form/lusom-application.

There is a reminder in the newsletter about accepting places at Preston College. If you have been 
interviewed and offered a place, you need to log into your enrolment account and accept the place. 
This does not mean you have to go to Preston, it just secures the place in case you do decide that 
Preston is the college for you once you get those GCSE results. If you don’t accept now, the course 
may fill up, as places are going fast! If you haven’t been sent an email or a text reminder from 
Preston, please let me know as soon as possible or email: guidance@preston.ac.uk  This applies to 
apprenticeship positions as well as full time courses.

https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fyoutu.be%2FH86JR-mchvs&data=04%7C01%7CMCollins%40cardinalnewman.ac.uk%7Cc992f4a30e734b5f048208d9d12a3d1c%7Cda2da8e3f70842bd9a81124f7179e5bc%7C0%7C0%7C637770801598852370%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=31iJiV7pHWJqNWfPXsqi7MBTbE6VQBtiFeFf0pW2Okw%3D&reserved=0
https://go.cardinalnewman.ac.uk/form/lusom-application
mailto:guidance@preston.ac.uk


Head Students’ Page

Hello everyone! 

I hope you have all enjoyed your extra long weekend because I 
know I did!.

Yesterday was Year 10 parents evening and thank you to all of 
my teachers for the kind and flattering words about me! I hope 
the rest of Year 10s’ parents evening went well.

Last Friday 2 of our students in the South America assembly 
shaved their heads for the Beat eating disorder charity!.  The 
charity’s mission is to end the pain and suffering caused by 
eating disorders.   Also, 3 other students got their legs waxed 
from our eager and willing staff (ouch!) They were so brave and 
we are so proud of them for doing it for a good cause. I could 
never dream of getting rid of my luscious locks of hair! 
Please help them get to their target by making a donation at 
https://www.gofundme.com/f/help-us-raise-money-for-a-very-imp
ortant-charity

https://fb.watch/cPDQSyURXj/ here is the facebook video from 
the assembly if you would like to watch it!

Thank you for reading,

Alannah

https://www.beateatingdisorders.org.uk/
https://www.gofundme.com/f/help-us-raise-money-for-a-very-important-charity
https://www.gofundme.com/f/help-us-raise-money-for-a-very-important-charity
https://fb.watch/cPDQSyURXj/


Whole School Messages

Weekly Learning Support Board - click here

Perfect 3s

Excellent Behaviour for Learning goes hand in hand with achievement.  It is an excellent indicator 
of how your child is performing in lessons.  Who’s had the Perfect 3 since we’ve been back?

Year 7: 32 pupils since September
Year 8: 20 pupils since September
Year 9:  45 pupils since September
Year 10: 27 students since September
Year 11: 30 students since September

Please congratulate your child if they have the Perfect 3.  All BfL scores can be seen in the 
Edulink app.

                                Good Luck to Year 7 pupils Ellie and Evie who are running the Chorley family
                                2K this Sunday in aid of the @sallycancerfoundation in memory of Sally
                                Cornes #shineforsally.  If you see them give them a cheer they’ll have
                                collection buckets to accept donations. #shineforsally

Jewellery
We shall be doing a blitz on jewellery next week.  All jewellery will be confiscated and pupils will 
need to collect it from the school office at the end of the day.

We have a vacancy for a cleaner to join our existing Premises team. You would be working 
16.25 hours per week, term time plus 3 weeks in the summer holidays under the direction of our 
Cleaning Supervisor. If you are interested and would like more information please contact 
cslater@parklandsacademy.co.uk. Application forms and other details are available here

We are super proud of Alex H-R in Year 9 for his actions in helping a gentleman in Chorley who 
collapsed in the street.  Social media is frequently used to highlight the negatives in life, but we 
have seen a fantastic post in the Chorley Life Facebook group about Alex and his friends who 
came to the rescue of someone in need.  Well done, Alex - we are extremely proud of you, and we 
are sure that this gentleman and his family are very grateful for your help.

How many had the Perfect 3 in the previous week?
Years 7: 141 pupils
Year 8:  90 pupils

Year 9:  134 pupils
Year 10:  123 students
Year 11:  137 students

https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1F55Qlkkb8NTaD8sbWBsYUuK66PSOrKJBUKsNS2WNKug/edit#slide=id.g822adb23ac_0_75
mailto:cslater@parklandsacademy.co.uk
https://www.parklandsacademy.co.uk/job-vacancies/cleaner-1


Whole School Messages

Attendance matters!  
Overall school attendance since September 91.7%

Overall school attendance for the week 90.9%

Attendance by House since September:  
Asia 91.5%

Australasia 92.4%
Africa 91.6%

Europe 91.4%
South America 93%

Attendance by House for the week:
Asia 91.9%

Australasia 92.9%
Africa 90.4%

Europe 90.8%
South America 90.5%

Highest form attendance per House for the week:
Asia - China 95.8%

Australasia - Fiji 96.6%
Africa - Egypt 95.8%

Europe - Sweden 94%
South America - Argentina 97.3%

Due to being postponed we have just 8 places available on the ski trip for next year! See or email 
Miss Marr for more information if you are interested.



Whole School Messages



Whole School Messages

Next week is Mental Health Awareness week and the Wellbeing Prefects have designed a 
programme of events to ensure that every member of our school community takes a little bit of time 
to focus on their mental health. More details will be shared with pupils in form time.

Congratulations to Parklands KS4 dance team who won first place at the Chorley School Sports 
Partnership High School Dance competition on Wednesday with their British Street Dance routine 
and will now compete at the county finals at Blackpool Winter Gardens later this month.
Congratulations also to Parklands KS3 team, Ella Y9 and Ruby Y11 who came second in their 
categories.
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Careers

Please follow this link for this week’s edition of careers news
Even though it’s been a short school week, there are still loads of great opportunities on offer for 
students in this week’s issue of Career News, so make sure you check it out!
There are some fantastic apprenticeship vacancies with top employers such as Kraft Heinz, Krones 
UK, Stagecoach and Morrison Water Services - follow the link on the apprenticeship page and type 
in the VAC reference number.

https://files.schudio.com/parklandshighschool/files/documents/Summer_News_May.pdf

